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DECEMBER 2006

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Happy Holidays
Thanksgiving is over and the turkey is gone.  The most joyous of all the holidays will be here in just a few weeks.  As we do our shopping, baking and tree trimming, let’s remember what we are celebrating – the birth of the Christ child.  Let us keep peace in our hearts and those who are fighting for our freedom in our prayers.
The next lodge event is the Christmas party on Dec. 9 at 7:00PM.  I heard a rumor that LaBefana and Santa will be paying us a visit.  Details are inside the newsletter.

As in the past, we have “adopted” a family for Christmas.  As always, we will provide food for Christmas dinner and a gift for each member of the family, which consists of a single mom and 6 children ages 12 to 1.  We did one collection at the October meeting and will collect again at the Christmas party.  I ask that you please be generous in your giving.  If anyone is interested in helping with the gift shopping, let me know.

CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR’S IN ITALY: Eight days before Christmas is the beginning of the Christmas season in Italy.  It ends on Jan. 6, the Feast of the Epiphany when LaBefana brings gifts to the children.  Unlike our Christmas which is full of fun, the concentration is on the religious aspect – the birth of the baby Jesus.  Every home prepares the presipio (manger) where prayers are said every day and candles are lit.

New Years Day is a festive day for Italians:  food, food and more food all day.  Traditionally, lentil soup must be eaten at the beginning of each new year.  Each part of Italy has its own traditional new year’s dish, and it was believed that whatever happened that day would happen until the end of the year.  Many of our ancestors might have quoted the following proverb: “Whatever you do on New Year’s Day, you will do the whole year.  Health and money on New Year’s Day.  Think well whatever you do!” 

Buon Natale e Felice Anno Nuevo
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Visit our lodge website at WWW.ITALIANHERITAGELODGE.ORG (upper case added for emphasis – not required on the address line).  Check the website for breaking news between newsletter editions.
FUTURE LODGE EVENTS
December 9

Christmas Party
Santa/LaBefana
7:00PM
At KofC
January 6

Lodge Meeting



7:00PM
At KofC

January 17

Council Meeting
Fairfax Library
7:00PM
February 10

Lodge Meeting



7:00PM
At KofC
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LODGE CHRISTMAS PARTY DEC. 9
Our children’s Christmas party for children of all ages will be held December 9 at the KofC.  We will celebrate with a family style POTLUCK dinner, video Christmas stories and gifts from Santa and LaBefana.  It is important to call in your reservation to include the NAME, GENDER and AGE of the children you will be bringing (12 and under) so we can let Santa know.  Please respond to John Asiello at 703 321 7840 or by e-mail at jfasiello@aol.com. 
It is our tradition at the IHL that each child also provide a gift for less fortunate children.  This year these gifts will be going to The Hospital for Sick Children.  Please label your gift to the hospital with appropriate age and gender.

LODGE’S JANUARY MEETING ON JANUARY 6

Our January meeting will be on Jan. 6th, a week earlier than the usual second Saturday and a few days after you receive the January newsletter.  Our guest speaker for that evening has had to reschedule his appearance so watch for information about the program on the lodge’s website and in the January newsletter.
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LODGE ANNOUNCEMENTS

The LUNCH BUNCH will not meet during December.  See the January newsletter for the next place, time and date.

The 2007 Sons of Italy Foundation Leadership Grant Competition Scholarship brochures are available.  Each year, the SIF offers 10-13 merit-based scholarships ranging from $5,000 to $25,000.  Eligibility Requirements: U. S. citizen of Italian descent enrolled in an undergraduate or graduate program in a four-year accredited institution for the fall 2007 term.  Please contact Dot for applications or go to the OSIA website at www.osia.org. 

The Italian Cultural Society invites all OSIA members to the annual Festa Di Natale on Sunday, December 17 from 3PM to 5PM.  The party will be held at the Friendship Heights Village Community Center, 4433 South Park Ave., Chevy Chase, Md., 20815.  Ph: 301 656 2797,  www.italiancultural society.org.  Everyone is encouraged to bring a dish to share with the group.  The Italian Cultural Society will provide the drinks, desserts and a special performance by Soprano Beatrice Gilbert.  All are welcome.
The 30th Biennial Grand Convention will be held June 22-24 at the Holiday Inn, Tyson’s Corner.  Our lodge, along with George Washington and Italia Mia, are the hosts.  Mark your calendars now, because you will be called upon to help!

Are you receiving e-mails from lodge officers?  If not, please provide your e-mail address to Dot at dmjcs@cox.net.  You will then receive breaking IHL news without having to wait for the monthly newsletter or having to check the lodge’s web site to learn about event changes etc.  Lodge officers will not release your e-mail address to anyone outside the lodge and will do their best to remember to avoid displaying it in messages sent to all members.

As more members and guests attend our lodge meetings, it gets harder to hear our terrific guest speakers.  Therefore, lodge officers are seeking a simple, portable public address system.  We are looking in the usual places, but if you know of anyone locally who has a good used system to sell, rent or donate or if you have access to a source for a discounted new system, please contact Joe LaMarca at Joe.LaMarca@Italianheritagelodge.org or call at 703 455 0376.
Check the website, italianheritagelodge.org.  It now has pictures and is updated every week.
DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS

Rosalie Ciccotelli

Dec. 2


Palmer DeMeo
Dec. 19

Rosalind Michaelangelo
Dec. 5


Steven Lipton
Dec. 21

Maria D’Aiello

Dec. 6


Augie Taormina
Dec. 24

Betsy Mignani

Dec. 6


Jean Hamilton
Dec. 24

Frank Bonsiero

Dec. 8


Paul Agosta

Dec. 25

Peter Ognibene

Dec. 9


Robert Borgatti
Dec. 27

Paul Savoca


Dec. 9


Jo Nunnenkamp
Dec. 29

Eugene Renzi

Dec. 16
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DECEMBER ANNIVERSARIES

There are no lodge members with anniversaries in December.
CONGRATULATIONS:
To David and Michelle Asiello on the birth of Sofia Christine on November 13.

THINKING OF YOU:

Our sympathy is extended to Chuck Nardiello on the death of his brother, Anthony;

Paul Agosta as he begins his chemo and radiation treatments;
Carol LaColla as she recuperates from surgery;

Marge Finocchiaro as she continues her treatment;

Millie Hogg who is experiencing health problems.

BOWLING

[image: image4.wmf]There is no bowling scheduled for December.  Watch the newsletter or website for the next event.   
ITALIAN LANGUAGE LEARNING GROUP MEETING

The next meeting of our combined Italian language conversation group will be on Saturday, January 13, at the LaMarca’s.  As always, all are welcome.  Please contact Betsy Mignani, mignani@cox.net, 703 830 7699, and let her know which food item you plan to bring for the meal.  Directions to the meeting site will be provided.  Remember that there is no conflict with the lodge general membership meeting that evening since it has been moved up to the 6th.
LODGE ELECTIONS
Lodge elections are just around the corner.  The nominations committee, appointed by the president in November, is comprised of John Asiello, chairman, Anthony Finocchiaro and Alfred Michaelangelo.

Important dates are as follows:

December 2006: the chairman of the nominations committee shall report the nominations at the general membership meeting.  (No nominations are made from the floor at this meeting.)
January 2007: Newsletter will carry the results of the nominations committee.  Members may nominate from the floor at the January 6th meeting.

February 2007: Elections are held.  No further nominations are permitted except in case of withdrawal.  In odd years, delegates to the state convention are elected.

March 2007: Newly elected officers are installed.
25TH ANNIVERSARY KUDOS
The 25th anniversary celebration is now an event of the past.  It was a wonderful day for all who came.  We had people from several other lodges and that always makes for great company.  The food was good and plentiful and the speeches short.  As always, these things do not happen without a lot of hard work and planning.  My sincere thanks and acknowledgments of gratitude are given to the following lodge members:

Paul Agosta, Tony Finocchiaro and Chuck Nardiello for producing our lodge history book.


Nicole Agosta for designing the history book cover.


Janine Andriole for preparing our celebration invitations.


John Asiello for planning and managing the celebration dinner.


Jo Lowe for producing the celebration booklet.


Joe Saia for collecting all the advertisements.


Art Moscatello for designing the anniversary booklet cover.


Gene LaColla for managing the reservations.


Susan Agosta for the donation of the beautiful stained glass “Italian Angel”.


Frank and Dolores Marcinkowski for the raffle ticket sales.

And, of course, Thank You to all the members who attended.

E-MAIL ETIQUETTE TIPS

When replying to an e-mail with multiple addressees, be sure you want your response to go to everyone on that list before using the “Reply All” option.  If you want the reply to go only to the sender, choose “Reply” instead.

If you want to send a message to a large number of recipients, especially everyone in the lodge for whom we have an e-mail address, let’s not display all those addresses, in order to maintain privacy.  Instead of putting the addresses in the “To:” block, we should put our own address there and put all the other addresses in the “Bcc:” (Blind Carbon Copy) block.  Everyone on the list will still get a copy, but each recipient will see only his or her own address.  (If you use Outlook Express for e-mail and don’t see “Bcc…”, click on the arrow next to the “options” button and click on “Bcc”.
THE BALLAD OF BEFANA

By Phyllis McGinley
Befana the Housewife, scrubbing her pane,

Saw three old sages ride down the lane,

Saw three gray travelers pass her door-

Gaspar, Balthazar, Melchior.

“Where journey you, sirs?” she asked of them.

Balthazar answered, “To Bethlehem,

For we have news of a marvelous thing.

Born in a stable is Christ the king.”

“Give him my welcome!”

Then Gaspar smiled,

“Come with us, mistress, to greet the Child.”

“Oh, happily, happily would I fare,

Were my dusting through and I’d polished the stair.”
Old Melchior leaned on his saddle horn.

“Then send but a gift to the small Newborn.”

“Oh, gladly, gladly I’d send him one,

Were the hearthstone swept and my weaving done.”

“As soon as ever I’ve baked my bread,

I’ll fetch him a pillow for his head,

And a coverlet too,” Befana said.

“When the rooms are aired and the linen dry,

I’ll look at the Babe.”

But the three rode by.

She worked for a day and a night and a day,

Then gifts in her hands, took up her way.

But she never could find where the Christ Child lay.

And still wanders at Christmastide,

Houseless, whose house was all her pride,

Whose heart was tardy, whose gifts were late;

Wanders, and knocks on every gate,

Crying, “Good people, let the bells begin!

Put off your toiling and let love in.”
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